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Staff Report
September 13, 2016
This report is meant to provide updates to the Board of Directors Finance Committee:
2015-16 Audit

Christy White Associates were on-site on Thursday, August 4th to complete portions of their audit review for the 2015-16 year.  They will be back on-site on Wednesday and Thursday, September 21st and 22nd, to complete their review of our financials.  The audit is due to the state by December 15th; our goal is to submit early.
2015-16 Unaudited Actuals

AAS worked with EdHive to prepare our 2015-16 unaudited actuals.  A formal presentation and review is under New Business.
2016-17 Funding Update

AAS will be receiving mandate block grant revenue this year, along with rental income from tenets at three (3) of our leased properties.  Per our SB740 Funding Determination, we will receive zero funding through LCFF.  We will appeal our funding position to the California Department of Education, Advisory Commission on Charter Schools and State Board of Education this winter after our audit.
Administrative Assistant Search

AAS is interviewing for an Administrative Assistant to assist with accounts payable and accounts receivable.  Interviews are on-going.  Anticipated start date in October 3rd.
California Use Tax Worksheet
AAS is working with EdHive, our previous back-officer provider, to complete the Board of Equalization’s California Use Tax Worksheet.  Staff are working to review and report on use tax which may be owed to the State from the periods of 2013-2016.
Charter Schools Management Corporation (CSMC)

AAS has successfully integrated with CSMC, our new back-office provider.  Their contract commenced on July 1, 2016.  CSMC staff assist with budget review, accounts payable, reporting (financial, STRS, etc.) and more.

Chase Bank (checking account)

The primary account for AAS is a checking account at Chase Bank.  Balances are as of the end of the reported month:
· July: 

$13,412,370.84

· August: 
$12,604,867.33

El Dorado County Charter SELPA

AAS is finalizing our Year-End Report for the El Dorado County Charter SELPA with assistance from EdHive.  

Financial Statements

AAS worked with CSMC to prepare our July financial statements.  A formal presentation and review is under New Business.
JP Morgan Chase (CD account)

AAS has a laddered CD account through JP Morgan Chase.  Balances are as of the end of the reported month:

· July:

$5,021,643

· August:
$5,025,280
If there are any questions on this report, please feel free to contact:

Lisa Fishman | Director of Operations

(818) 732-4692 – direct

lisa.fishman@aascalifornia.org
J.J. Lewis | President & CEO
(818) 824-6233 – direct 
jj.lewis@aascalifornia.org
